LTPOA Meeting Minutes September 9, 2014

Board Members Present:  President Steve Blaha, Marilyn Meyer, John Johnston, Roy Hummel, Ken Stojeba, Doug Leeker and Shelby Reneski.

     President Blaha called the meeting to order at 7:00p.m.  There were 4 people in attendance and all recited the Pledge of Allegiance.

President’s Report
     President Blaha thanked everyone for taking time to come out to the meeting to talk about lake business.  He reported the chip and seal were just completed on the road entrance to the lake and south.

     President Blaha asked LTIA representative Shelby Reneski to speak about the Boat Poker Run, which occurred September 6th.  She reported there were 116 hands sold for $1,160.  There were 31 cards sold at $5 each by Rick Hannick.  She reported the 1st place winner received $174 and the 2nd place winner received $116.  The LTIA made $1025 on this fundraiser.  President Blaha spoke about the perfect weather we had for Boat Poker and Marilyn Meyer mentioned the new residents, the Christophers,  told her they had a very nice time at the Poker Run.

Minutes

     August 12, 2014 meeting:  The minutes are available online and in the Newsletter.  Ken Stojeba made a motion to waive reading the minutes.  This was seconded by John Johnston.  MOTION PASSED.

Treasurer’s Report

     Marilyn reported $80 was taken in for gate cards.  She mentioned she allows the monies for the gate cards accumulate sometimes and this is the reason for the large amount.  She reported $45,136.92 was taken in for 2014-2015 assessments and interest for the month was $36.75.  Total cash inflow was $45,253.67.

     Marilyn reported the total cash outflow was $207,533.35.  The major items in this outflow were Red Oak landscaping $1152.00, Dale Wallen $2,265 for grass cutting North and South, from the four way stop in and three times down by the lakefront and that is why it is so expensive.  Other major expenses included GCI Security for the month at $1313.04 and $200,000 that was moved from the checking to a money market account.

     Marilyn stated the checking account balance was $147,717.08

     Marilyn remarked that the gate cards cost the LTPOA $5 each and that is what we are charging when we sell them.  President Blaha recommended raising the price of the gate cards to $10 each.  He suggested thinking about this increase until our next meeting.

     Ken made a motion to accept the Treasurer’s report and it was seconded by Doug Leeker.  MOTION PASSED.

     Marilyn sought approval to pay bills totaling $5,362.33, which included security of $1,541.04, the increase was due to Labor Day weekend.  Steps at the beach for $195.03, portable toilet for $90 and Columbia Insurance for $804, which covers all of the buildings.  The grass cutting for $1385, the herbicide and surfactant for the water willow for $67.67.  Cost for the newsletter of $234.59 and for the large boulders to Mooney for $1045.  Marilyn also indicated that all of the insurance policies are coming due by the end of the month.  

    Steve Blaha made a motion to approve the expenditures and also the insurance bills coming due and it was seconded by Ken.  MOTION PASSED.

     Marilyn mentioned another topic we needed to discuss.  The new garage had never been insured.  The new insurance broker who took over the insurance company we were using, sent someone out to measure the footprint of all of our buildings and the construction.  The new broker is reevaluating what our costs would be on these policies.  It will be more for the commercial because of the buildings.  Marilyn indicated she thought the truck insurance was already adjusted.  Marilyn asked if anyone could meet with the broker to go over all the policies this week.  Ken remarked he would meet with the broker this week.  Marilyn reported that the broker needed a copy of the latest dam report along with a copy of the budget to get the best value.  Marilyn sought approval to provide the broker with a copy of the budget.  Ken made a motion to provide a copy and it was seconded by John.  MOTION PASSED.
     Marilyn also reported she collected about $150,000 in assessments.  She stated she had made about 26 phone calls and asked for permission to send the remaining delinquent accounts to the attorney for collection, the first of the week.  She reported that it would not be 26 accounts, as some had been paid.  She stated the restrictions indicate they are due 30 days after the deadline and that would be September 1st, after that they are delinquent.  Ken asked if there was a penalty for being delinquent and Marilyn reported that it was only the legal fees.  The legal fee is $75, which is the cost for a letter from the attorney.  After that is depends on whether they have paid.  President Blaha asked if we could wait until the 15h of September.

     Building 

     John Johnston reported we had preapproved Dick and Carol Kohnen on their garage build.  He is giving them the building application, even though it is almost built.  John has their building permit and everything is good.

    John reported that Jeremy Christopher at 6454 S. Lakeshore Dr., D58-D62, indicated that he wanted to demo and replace an existing dock on D16 to make it more functional and more appealing to community members.  John checked the card index that contains dock info to verify the dock does belong to 6454 S. Lakeshore Dr.  John made a motion to approve the demo and replacement of the dock and it was seconded by Ken.  MOTION APPROVED.

     John reported that Joye Kamp, B12, desires a pontoon lift.  John indicated that everything looks good with the dock and the ability to place a lift there.  John made a motion to approve and it was seconded by Doug.  MOTION PASSED.
     John reported that Patricia Niemeyer would like to replace her sunroom.  John said he had all the documentation except for the building permit, which has been applied for and should be here in the next week or so.  John asked for a motion to have a preapproval pending the permit number and it was seconded by Ken.  MOTION PASSED.

      John reported that he has a building permit from Alfio Toscano, for a pontoon lift next to his dock and he called John and left a message to remove his application from this nights meeting.  He wanted to end this permit.  John said he had spoken to Mr. Toscano and told him that the lift would be too close to another structure.  John stated that Mr. Toscano did not like what John told him, but must have given it some thought after their meeting.  John stated that Mr. Toscano has plenty of room on the other side of his dock to place a lift.  John also said that he told Mr. Toscano that he needed to clean up the gas cans and other mess in his yard.  John reported that Mr. Toscano informed him he was going to clean it up.  

     President Blaha reported that seven property owners were mailed a letter stating they were in violation of restrictions in Jefferson County Abatement of Public Nuisance Ordinance.  The letters stated for them to read and comply by October 1, 2014, so no other action would be necessary.  Steve said the next step would be to contact the county and the individuals, who have not complied with the letter.     
     John provided the board with a copy of Ken Droege’s plans to rebuild his house.  The board discussed whether the path on the property had been moved and the plans of the house.  Marilyn is going to contact the county to see if the path was moved. John indicated the culvert on the property was Mr. Droege’s responsibility to make sure the county knows and passes it.  John stated he also called the county to inform them of the culvert.  John informed the board that Mr. Droege has a permit from the county.  The board agreed to approve the drawings contingent upon the paths relocation with the county records.  Ken made a motion to approve the contiguous portion of the drawing showing the connection of the old house with the new house to be built and it was seconded by Doug.  MOTION PASSED.
SECURITY
     Roy reported there was nothing new to report.

GATE

     Rich Hirsch was not present at the meeting but provided a written report.  The report states:  There was a 30-minute period on Saturday, September 6th, when all 12 Directory Codes entered failed to connect to their intended destinations.  Rich wrote his guess was a malfunction with Charter’s phone service that prevented the calls from being successful.  Rich stated in the report, he and Russ went to the gate to tested three entry codes and gate cards and they successfully opened the gate and there wasn’t a line of cars waiting to pass through the gate.  Rich wrote that on September 8th he tried the codes that had problems on the 6th and these codes worked, indicating it was probably a Charter phone problem. 
MAINTENANCE

     Ken reported that he would like permission to take the truck in for service before winter. He stated he thought the cost would be between $40 and $100.  John made a motion to pass having the truck serviced and it was seconded by Doug.  MOTION PASSED.

     Ken reported he received a call a few hours ago from Rick Lippitt stating there was a tree down in the water in K cove.  Marilyn stated the tree fell from Rickey Bryant’s property.  The tree is blocking the back of the cove.  President Blaha asked Ken to get a bid on having the tree removed. 

     Ken reported the stairs were in at the lake beach and were pictured in the last newsletter.  Steve stated he was still working on the configuration of the handrails.
     Marilyn asked the board if they would like for her to get the burn permit while she was down at the county office.  Steve responded yes, so we could burn all the brush that had been collected.

     President Blaha reported, regarding the dredging, Mr. McLaren came out and took a look at what we had and the rocks were doing their job.  In Mr. McLaren’s opinion, there is about 6 feet of sand on the upstream side of the tubes.  He feels if he could excavate that as well as fill in the rocks that had been washed out, from  what he could find in the water and order additional rock, this should bring it to its original grade.  His bid is around $14,000.  If we could drop the lake so it is 8-10 inches below the tubes on this side, the cost would be about $8,000.  He is to summit a bid to Steve.

LTIA REPRESENTATIVE 

     Shelby reported that on September 20th at 1:00 is the golf tournament and we are still accepting teams, hole sponsors and donations.  Following the tournament there will be a dinner in the community house.  
     She reported that instead of the Fall Festival, we are having a Halloween dance on November 1st.  Doors open at 8:00 and the cost is $25 per couple or $15 for an individual.  If you are a LTIA member, there is a $5 discount for you and your friends. Oliver Johnson is providing the music.        

     October 12, we are having a Washer’s Tournament prior to the fish fry dinner meeting.  It will be open to all lake residents and we are taking donations to stock the lake with fish.

     September 14th’s dinner meeting is an Italian and starts at 5:30.

WEBSITE

     Marilyn reported the newsletter was on the website.

     PARENTS CLUB:  No report.

     GARDEN CLUB:  No report.

     SEWER REPORT:  No report.

WATER TESTING AND DAM REPORT

     Clarue Holland was not present at the meeting but provided a written report.  The report states:  The dam is scheduled for it’s last grass cutting of the season in the middle of October.  Red Oak has cut the growth back to the North side groin as well as removed the bushes from the front of the dam.  Both requests came from the DNR inspection.
     Rich Hirsch and Martin Holland sprayed the Water Willow in front of the spillway weir last week.  It appears to be turning yellow and we hope it is a sign of it dying.  The removal of the Water Willow at this location was a request of the DNR.

     Clarue wrote that she asked Dale to spray the grass growth on the spillway side of the weir, but she doesn’t know if this has been accomplished at this time.

     In her written report, she indicated the need to work on the removal of the Groundhogs.  There are two burrows next to the siphon pipe that appear to be active.  Ken Jost was to contact the trapper we have been using.  Clarue wrote that she has contacted another trapper in case ours was unavailable.  The Groundhogs will be getting ready to hibernate shortly, so the Groundhogs need to be relocated soon.
     Rich Hirsch’s written report stated the same as Clarue’s written report on the Water Willow and the Groundhogs.
 OLD BUSINESS

     President Blaha spoke concerning the culvert cleanings.  He had a call from Jim Simon at 7728 Meadows about his clogged culvert and Steve reported they would be checking the culvert.  

     President Blaha reported he would be getting a crew together next week to put up the new rope around the road and beach area.

NEW BUSINESS

     President Blaha reported the need to put a culvert extension on the North shore at 6208 N. Lakeshore Dr, where they have put in this heavy riprap in some of the vertical hills.  He expressed it would be better to go from vertical to more of an angle on an 8 foot extension on an existing culvert pipe and approximately 30 tons of shot rock on this to aid.  The cost would be about $2500.  Steve reported he is getting another bid on this from John Mooney soon.

      Steve also reported that at 6160 N. Lakeshore Dr. there is a ditch that has been partially eliminated and in need of repair.  It looks to be exposing the road.  John Mooney is going to give Steve a bid on repairing it.
     President Blaha reported a woman contacted him regarding a dog attack by the Mahoney’s residence, by their dogs.  The Mahoney’s reported they were waiting on a part to repair the dog fence and they should have the part next week.  Steve informed the woman she needed to contact animal control in the county and not the board regarding this type of incident.  
     There being no further business to discuss, Ken made a motion to adjourn and it was seconded by Doug, the meeting was adjourned at 8:13
